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Ref Document No. TB13002 Issue No. 1 

Subject Exhaust Gas Test Port 

Release Date 21st October 2013 

 

Purpose  
To advise machine owners of possible leaks from the end of a MSHA approved Exhaust Gas 
test port. 
 
Applicability 
Applies to all COALTRAM® CT08, CT10 and CT13 vehicles. 
 
Background 

A report was made to Diversified Mining Services (DMS) noting that a local mine has 
identified a leak in the end of a MSHA approved Exhaust Gas test port valve.  

Investigations/ Findings 

The investigation took place in discussions with the mine operators as well as the 
Mechanical Inspector from the NSW Department of Primary Industries. 

The sampled valve was taken by DMS for closer analysis to identify where and how the 
leak occurred. 

 

Figure 1: Leaking Valve 

TECHNICAL BULLETIN 

 

Evidence of bubbles in this 
area of the gas port while 
engine is running. 

7/16 JIC cap which has been 
known to be left off this fitting 
in the past after a gas test. 
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The component is classified as an Open Joint under the AS/NZS 3584.2 p 11 and 12. The 

test port has always been identified as being a MSHA approved component (see attached 

information) but not under the Australian Standard to meet the criteria of an open joint. The 

decision was made by DMS that it would be used as an optional component as it provides 

additional safety to the current design. This decision was based on the original design risk 

assessment. 

 



  Mining Equipment 

 

Document ID: DD-003 Section: Technical Department Version: 3-0613 Page 3 of 4 

This document is uncontrolled if issued to an external recipient. 

 

With the addition of the gas test port it adds additional safety as any spark needs to travel 

along the open joint and has an increased capacity to cool the spark before it enters external 

atmosphere along the shaft area as seen in Figure 2 below. 
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Figure 2: Test Point Internals 

The component was never tested as part of the original engine approval and relied on the 

world wide recognised MSHA approval.  

A review of clearance was undertaken to compare the test point with AS/NZS 3584.2: 2008. 

It was identified that by only having a flame path length of 42 mm the clearance between the 

spindle and the outer bore according to the standard should have been 0.43mm while the 

actual measurement was measured at 0.70 mm.  

There was also some evidence that the clearances between the inner and the outer parts of 
the gas test port (the open joint) did not allow enough gas flow to take bag samples while 
doing a gas test and therefore the whole assembly was being removed, defeating the 
purpose of the design. 

Recommendations 

Due to the identified issue with the gas port being removed for gas testing as not enough 
exhaust gas can be withdrawn between the clearances of the open joint and the non-
compliance to meet the AS/NZS 3584.2:2008 it is the OEM’s decision to inform the 
industry that the gas port shall be removed from every vehicle fitted with the unit. A 
standard 1/8” BSPT to 7/16” JIC male to male nipple with 7/16” JIC Cap is to be fitted in 
its place.  

  
Brett Neal 

Manager – Technical Support & Service Centres 

Male shaft end of the flame 
path in an open joint 

Outer female end of an open 
joint 


